

NEWS RELEASE

For Immediate Release

Treena MacSween Named Newest Deputy Chief of the London Police Service

April 11, 2024 – London, Ontario – The London Police Service Board is pleased to announce the appointment of Treena MacSween as London's third deputy chief of police, effective April 22, 2024. Deputy Chief Designate MacSween joins the London Police Service with over 26 years of policing experience, including with the Peel Regional Police Service and the Hamilton Police Service, in progressive leadership roles managing operational, investigative, and administrative portfolios.

A visible and engaged leader, Deputy Chief Designate MacSween is committed to forging collaborative partnerships to develop and shape community safety strategies and improving relationships with the community. She is a staunch advocate for creating inclusive work environments and prioritizing member wellness.

Described as a trailblazer, Deputy Chief Designate MacSween has been honoured with numerous awards and accolades in her policing and community roles. In 2017, she broke barriers by becoming Hamilton Police Service's first person of colour promoted to the rank of Inspector. Her subsequent promotion to Superintendent in 2021 solidified a legacy as the fourth woman to achieve that rank in the Service's history.

The appointment of Deputy Chief Designate MacSween marks a historic moment for the London Police Service, as she will be the first woman of colour to join the command team cadre. Upon the appointment taking effect, she will notably become the highest-ranking black female police officer in Canada.

Outside her professional realm, Deputy Chief Designate MacSween cherishes her role as a mother to two daughters, Taylor and Alexis, who she encourages to dream big and leap far in all aspects of life. Her partnership with husband Mike, a firefighter, underscores their family's commitment to public service and public safety.

Over the past year, the London Police Service Board has embarked on a comprehensive journey to ensure the London Police Service is positioned to provide exceptionally better service to the residents of London. Whether it's securing necessary investments in our frontline officers and civilian staff, making additions to the senior leadership team, or implementing new policies and expectations to ensure effective accountability, the Board continues to do everything possible to ensure London becomes a *Safer City Now*.

Quotes:

"On behalf of the London Police Service Board, it brings me great pleasure to welcome Treena MacSween to the London Police Service as our city's newest deputy chief. Recognized across our province and country as a trailblazer who has broken barriers throughout her career, Deputy Chief Designate MacSween was the Hamilton Police Service's first person of colour promoted to the rank of Inspector in 2017 and once sworn in on April 22, 2024, she will become the highest ranking black female officer in Canada. Under the leadership of Chief Truong, the addition of Deputy Chief Designate MacSween to the London Police Service's senior executive team represents an important and meaningful step towards the Board's vision to make London a *Safer City Now*."

- Ali Chahbar, Chair, London Police Service Board

"On behalf of the London Police Service, I extend my congratulations to Deputy Chief Designate Treena MacSween and to her family, as she joins our incredible team of dedicated sworn and civilian members. London Police Service is a progressive organization, and we look forward to working alongside her. She will undoubtedly strengthen our leadership team as we continue to move the London Police Service forward. Her experience, passion and commitment to community safety, community trust and organizational wellness will be a tremendous asset to the London Police Service and our community. I would also like to thank the London Police Service Board for their continued support."

— Thai Truong, Chief, London Police Service

"I am truly honoured to have been selected as London's newest deputy chief and I wish to extend my gratitude to the London Police Service Board for placing their trust in me. Under the visionary leadership of Chief Truong, the London Police Service has embarked on a transformative journey. I look forward to contributing to the realization of Chief Truong's priorities: improving community safety, strengthening community trust, and advancing organizational wellness. As a strong advocate for creating inclusive and supportive work environments, I am excited to work alongside the dedicated women and men who serve the great city of London. Recognizing that fostering relationships and enhancing community safety and well-being is a collective effort, I am eager to engage with our community partners in pursuit of these goals.

— Treena MacSween, Deputy Chief Designate, London Police Service

Quick Facts:

- The London Police Service Board initiated the hiring process for a third deputy chief of police in December 2023.
- Deputy Chief Designate MacSween was selected as the successful candidate after a comprehensive national recruitment process that concluded at the end of March 2024.
- Deputy Chief Designate MacSween will join the London Police Service Senior Executive Team currently comprised of; Chief Thai Truong, Deputy Chief Trish McIntyre, and Deputy Chief Paul Bastien.
- The London Police Service Board is the civilian body responsible for governing the London Police Service. It is responsible for the provision of adequate and effective police services to the city of London's population of approximately 423,000.

Current Membership of the London Police Service Board:

Ali A. Chahbar, Chair Megan Walker, Vice Chair Nancy Branscombe, Member Ryan Gauss, Member Councillor Steve Lehman, Member Mayor Josh Morgan, Member Councillor Susan Stevenson, Member

Contacts:

For more information, media may contact:

Jennifer Foster, Administrator London Police Service Board (226) 448-1651 lpsb@londonpolice.ca



Backgrounder

Treena MacSween Named Newest Deputy Chief of the London Police Service

Deputy Chief Designate Treena MacSween began her policing career in 1998 with Peel Regional Police, later transitioning to Hamilton Police Service in 2001. During her time as a senior officer, she has led five unique and challenging divisions, and currently oversees the Field Support Division which is a central organizational pillar of the Hamilton Police Service.

Her expertise extends to being a Critical Incident Commander and Public Order Unit Commander where she has led many operations for large-scale events, demonstrations, and major incidents within a vibrant city.

Beyond operational duties, Deputy Chief Designate MacSween contributes to the Canadian Chiefs of Police Equity, Diversity, and Inclusion Committee which provides context on EDI initiatives across the country. She also serves as Secretary Treasurer for the Ontario Association of Chiefs of Police Zone 4 committee.

Deputy Chief Designate MacSween has been honoured with numerous accolades including, the Association of Black Law Enforcers Trailblazer Award, YWCA Women Who Rock Award, Ontario Women in Law Enforcement Mentoring and Coaching Award, Mohawk College Distinguished Fellow Appointment and Mohawk College Alumni of Distinction Award for Community Services.

Described as a trailblazer, Deputy Chief Designate MacSween has broken barriers throughout her policing journey. In 2017, she shattered glass ceilings by becoming Hamilton Police Service's first person of colour promoted to the rank of Inspector and

her subsequent promotion to Superintendent in 2021 solidified her legacy as the fourth woman to achieve that rank in the Service's history.

Deputy Chief Designate MacSween attended McMaster University where she obtained a Police Studies diploma and is a dean's list graduate from the Law and Security Administration program at Mohawk College.

Outside her professional realm, Treena cherishes her role as a mother to two daughters, Taylor and Alexis, and wife to her husband Mike, who is a firefighter.

Deputy Chief Designate MacSween was selected by the London Police Service Board after a comprehensive national recruitment process. She will commence her role with the London Police Service on April 22, 2024.